DENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
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MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  HELD ON
MONDAY JUNE 18TH 2012
IN THE JUBILEE HALL AT 7.30pm
Councillors:
Mr. Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman) Robert C. Rous (Vice Chairman), John Calver,

Matt Lunn, Mary Mann, Carol Sheward, Rebecca Smith, Nick Watts, Katherine Whitbread
Copied for information to: District Cllrs. Colin Walker and Christopher Hudson; 

County Councillor Colin Hart; Suffolk Constabulary: PC Mark Bryant
     Present :   Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman) John Calver, Matt Lunn, Mary Mann, Nick Watts, Carol Sheward
      Katherine Whitbread, 

      Members of the public: 3


      Ruth Hart (Clerk)
1. APOLOGIES  Robert Rous, Rebecca Smith
2. TO CONFIRM AND SIGN THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14th May 2012, at the request of Colin Walker, item 5 was amended to :- “There will be no change in provider of Ambulance Services in the East of England.  There is to be a revised Ambulance Service contract for Suffolk which runs into 600 pages and a summary of major changes is currently being prepared.  These changes include “floor targets” for Rural Areas with the understanding that annual improvements will be expected.  When details are available these will be circulated”.  These minutes were then agreed and signed.
TO CONFIRM AND AGREE THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held on the same day. These were agreed and signed
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Cllr Wardley – Police/DCC, Mary Mann and Nick Watts – Village Hall
4. REPORTS: Village Hall - no report received (councillors noted the re-decoration):  sports club – no report received.  Matt Lunn to consider becoming representative.
5. HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS : discussion around the condition of several horse chestnut trees that are succumbing to disease.  This will be reviewed in the Autumn when Cllr Wardley will arrange visit by SCDC tree warden.  Some concern was expressed over a number of hedgerows overhanging footpaths.  It was agreed that Matt Lunn would aproach individuals directly.
 6.CLERK’S REPORT: Decision taken to continue annual membership of Suffolk ACRE.
Ruth Hart will be attending day’s training for new clerks on July 17th 2012, course costs to be paid by DPC.  

Accounts:
Bank Accounts:
HSBC Account No 1: 




£ 556.98





HSBC Account No 2:




£4,526.08




No cheques signed since last meeting

Cheques to be agreed and signed at this meeting:


100308
Suffolk ACRE






£ 25

100309
Ruth Hart - stationery





£ 15.99

100310
Ruth Hart - salary





£172

100311
Ruth Hart- mileage claim




£ 32.40

100312
Peter Reeve – grass cutting




£ 42.50
7. CORRESPONDENCE
· Review of planning services  scrutiny committee made 13 recommendations for improvement.  Next meeting on July 19th, and will be considering a progress report as to the implementation of these recommendations.  Councilors were asked their views on any changes, improvements or deficiencies in the Planning service.  Concern was expressed about the apparent lack of notice that SCDC take with regard to decisions the Parish Council takes.  It was agreed that a letter would be written conveying those feelings.
· Out of hours GP services 3 month pilot which saw changes to the way urgent GP out of hours services were managed was scrutinized.  3 bases closed in Newmarket, Wickham Market and Aldeburgh, one opened in Saxmundham. Full press relief in Blue Circulation Folder
· Revised Conservation Area appraisal: Councilors noted that this was delayed until meeting July 3rd
· New Code of Conduct for Council members to be adopted from 01/07/2012 From July 1st new regime will apply. The main changes were noted by the meeting as follows:-  New register of interests for councilors which will require the registration of both the councilor and the partner/spouse they live with.  The recorded interest will be both a pecuniary and non-pecuniary nature.  SALC will be recommending some new standing orders to address areas which the new regime does not cover.  This will include the option of requiring councilors to leave the room after declaring a pecuniary interest and allowing councilors to make a representation during the public session on matters where they have a pecuniary interest.  Councilors with a pecuniary interest will be prevented from participation in the council’s debate and vote as a matter of law.  New regime has introduced a criminal offense for non-disclosure of a significant pecuniary interest which may attract a fine of £10,000.
Councilors agreed to adopt new code, noting that the New Code is effective from July 1st, and until then councilors are bound by old one. 

· Invite to Castle Radio:  a recent email had been received inviting councilors to visit the station. Carol Sheward, Matt Lunn and Ruth Hart expressed an interest.  Ruth Hart will co-ordinate.
· Request from SALC.  Information only as deadline for action has passed. re support for Planning Appeals Bill. SALC have expressed concern over lack of fairness in planning system as developers have right of appeal but local councils do not.  SALC have been asking for letters of support for Ballot Bill that would give town and parish councils the right of appeal against the granting of planning permission to which they had objected.  Deadline for receiving letters was June 18th
· Patrick Plant to provide bench in memory of his family for village:  Bench has been received.  Suggested sites, (in order of preference were):- on the far side of the sports field, overlooking the tennis court, in the churchyard.  Cllr Wardley will follow up.
8. DIAMOND JUBILEE EVENT. A short report was given by M. Archard, member of the public in the absence of Robert Rous.  The event was very successful, the meal had been fantastic and the evening event had been extremely well attended.  They had also been lucky with the weather.  There will be a final meeting of the committee to review the event, date to be decided.  Cllr Wardley thanked everyone involved from the planning stages through to organizing and helping on the day.
9. PUBLIC SESSION: one member of the public echoed concern regarding overhanging hedgerows.
10. Dates of next meeting:  September 17th at 7.30

November 12th (budget)  at 7.30

Meeting closed 8.15
Signed 





Date

Clerk: Mrs. Ruth Hart, Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6 LX  01728 685622  hart.ruth1@gmail.com

